
                       Piedmont Triad Regional Council 
                          Executive Committee 

                          Agenda 

                                       Wednesday, April 5, 2017 
   12:00 noon 

                                              PTRC Headquarters 
                   1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive 

                    Kernersville, NC 27284 
 

Item        Official 

 
Lunch        Katie Mitchell 
Please note the 11:45 a.m. lunch start time and join us as Program Assistant 
you are able.  RSVP to Katie Mitchell at (336)904-0345 
or by email at kmitchell@ptrc.org. 

 
A. Call to Order, Welcome, Moment of   Nathaniel Hall 
     Silence, and Pledge of Allegiance    Chair  
 
B. Presentation: Response to Federal Budget  Matthew Dolge 
        Executive Director  

                              C. Action Items       

1) Request for approval of March 1, 2017    Nathaniel Hall 
PTRC Executive Committee Minutes (attachment) Chair 
 

2) Request for approval to enter into contract to  Jesse Day 
provide current planning services for the  Planning Director 
Town of Lewisville in the amount of $3,900  
per month 
 

3) Request for authorization to submit the State Blair Barton-Percival 
Fiscal Year 2018 Aging Funding Plan and to AAA Director  
enter into contracts with the NCDAAS, county  
governments, and funded partners for the grant 
period July 1, 2017- June 30, 2018 
 

4) Request to approve our voluntary withdrawal Matthew Dolge 
from the SBA 504 program    Executive Director 
 

5) Request for approval to approve changes to the Matthew Dolge 
Bob Pate Fund     Executive Director 
 

6) Request for approval of the Indirect and Fringe Robin Shelton 
benefit rates for 2017-2018    Finance Director 

   

   

   
 MEMBERS 
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D. Executive Director’s Report    Matthew Dolge 
         Executive Director 

E. Old Business      Nathaniel Hall 
          Chair 
 
  F. New Business      Nathaniel Hall 
          Chair 
 
  G. Around the Region      Nathaniel Hall 
  At this time, Board members are asked to discuss any  Chair 

upcoming events or informational items that pertain to 
their local government or region. 
 
H. Chairman’s Remarks and Announcements  Nathaniel Hall 

         Chair 

1) PTRC Executive Committee Meeting 
Wednesday, May 3, 2017 11:45 a.m. 
Piedmont Triad Regional Council 
1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive 
Kernersville, NC 27284 

       2)   PTRC Board of Delegates Meeting 
Wednesday, April 19, 2017 12:00  
Piedmont Triad Regional Council 
1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive 
Kernersville, NC 27284 

3) 2017 PTRC Meeting Dates (attached)  

   I. Informational Items 

         1)  Stokes County Monitoring Report update 

         2) 2012 Single Family Rehabilitation Program project 

         3) April 26, 2017 Dream It. Do It. Symposium 

         4) EDA Revolving Loan Fund Review Letter 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 

TO:   Executive Committee, Piedmont Triad Regional Council 

FROM:   Matthew Dolge, Executive Director 

DATE:   April 5, 2017 

RE:   Federal Budget Impacts 

Action Requested: Resolution of support 

 

The President has released his budget requests for the next fiscal year.  This budget is a 

dramatic shift from current funding priorities.  The shift in funding priorities, if carried forward 

to the actual appropriations, will have adverse effects on several programs administered by the 

PTRC.  The attached budget estimates demonstrate some of these impacts. 

 

The greatest concern for PTRC is the elimination of the HOME, Weatherization, ARC, and EDA.  

The HOME program impacts the Surry County HOME Consortium, and also would eliminate the 

housing rehab program administered through the housing finance agency. The elimination of 

Weatherization will include the Weatherization Assistance and Heating and Air programs.  ARC 

pays for some administration functions and funds economic development projects in our 5 ARC 

counties.  EDA funding provides $70,000 for support of economic development planning in the 

region and funds projects as well. 

 

There aren’t clear numbers on workforce development or aging programs.  We also do not 

include indirect impacts to our members from the elimination of CDBG funding and USDA 

funding for infrastructure.   

 

The staff has begun advocating for our programs by highlighting their impacts.   I am 

requesting a resolution of support for our programs that will allow staff to access your 

assistance in our advocacy efforts. 

 

PRESENTATION 
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PRESENTATION 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 

TO:  Executive Committee, Piedmont Triad Regional Council 

FROM:  Jesse B. Day, Regional Planning Director  

DATE:  April 5, 2017 

RE:  Town of Lewisville 

 
 
The Planning Department requests to assist the Town of Lewisville in providing current planning 
services on a part time basis. These services will include assistance on zoning and subdivision 
administration, permitting assistance, code enforcement and Zoning Board administration as 
necessary. This will be on a monthly basis at the rate of $3,900 per month to cover up to 60 
hours of service as necessary.  

 

 

 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Request for approval to assist the Town of Lewisville in providing current planning services on a 

part time basis in the amount of $3,900 per month.  

Please see page 4 for signed agreement 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ACTION ITEM 2 
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ACTION ITEM 2 CONTINUED 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 
 

TO:  Executive Committee, Piedmont Triad Regional Council 
FROM:  Blair Barton-Percival, Area Agency on Aging Director 
DATE:  April 5, 2017 
RE: Request for authorization to submit the State Fiscal Year 2018 Aging Funding 

Plan and to enter into contracts with the North Carolina Division of Aging and 
Adult Services, county governments, and funded partners for the grant period 
July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018. 

 
Each year the Piedmont Triad Regional Council Area Agency on Aging (PTRC AAA) receives federal 
and state funds to support county programming for adults 60+ and their caregivers.  Attached 
for your review and approval are funding allocations for the following programs: 

 Home and Community Care Block Grant (HCCBG) 
 Legal Services 

The Home and Community Care Block Grant funds are administered by the PTRC AAA and are 
allocated to our 12 counties based on the North Carolina Intrastate Funding Formula (IFF).  The 
formula, which is shown below, is weighted based on population with each county receiving a 
base of $60,000.  Funded Partners for HCCBG are recommended by County Planning Committees 
and contracts are with PTRC AAA and each county. 
 

Weight Variable 

50% 60+ population 

30% 60+ poverty 

10% 60+ rural 

10% 60+ minority 

 
Other funds administered by the PTRC AAA include: 

 Legal Services 

The attached chart indicates Legal Service funds for State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2018.  Legal Services 
are required and mandated by the Older Americans Act and distributed as indicated in the 
following chart: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ACTION ITEM 3 
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LEGAL SERVICES – STATE FISCAL YEAR 2018 

 

Agency 
SFY 2017 
Allocation 

SFY 2018 
Allocation 

Change 

Legal Aide of NC $60,689 $60,689 0 

Davie County  
(Senior Services Dept.) $3,386 $3,386 

0 

YVEDDI, Inc.  $8,719 $8,719 0 

TOTAL LEGAL  $72,794 $72,794 0 

 

HOME AND COMMUNITY CARE BLOCK GRANT – STATE FISCAL YEAR 2018 
 

(Nutrition Services Incentive Program (NSIP) entitlement funds provide 75 cents per meal and 

will be included in the PTRC budget) 
 

County 
SFY 2017 

HCCBG 
Allocation 

Change 
(Cut) 

SFY 2018 
HCCBG 

Allocation 

Alamance  
$832,433              ($15,922) $816,511 

Caswell  
$260,118 ($3,841)  $256,277 

Davidson  
$955,377             ($16,572)  $938,805 

Davie 
$296,574 ($4,543)  $292,031 

Forsyth 
         $1,669,297          ($31,063)           $1,638,234 

Guilford 
         $2,420,974          ($44,442)           $2,376,532 

Montgomery  
             $276,238              ($4,123)               $272,115 

Randolph 
             $805,353              ($15,012)               $790,341 

Rockingham  
             $643,762              ($11,747)               $632,015 

Stokes 
             $347,880              ($6,133)               $341,747 

Surry 
             $577,110              ($9,579)               $567,531 

Yadkin 
$307,511 ($4,957)  $302,554 

TOTAL HCCBG 
$9,392,627 ($167,934)  $9,224,693 

ACTION ITEM 3 CONTINUED 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 

TO:   Executive Committee, Piedmont Triad Regional Council 

FROM:   Matthew Dolge, Executive Director 

DATE:   April 5, 2017 

RE:   SBA Voluntary Withdrawal Agreement 

 

The Piedmont Triad Regional Council currently serves as a certified lending agency for the 504 

loan program through the Small Business Administration (SBA).  This relationship dates back 

over twenty years and was previously a service of the Northwest Piedmont Council of 

Governments.  In the past it has been a good tool for economic development, providing gap 

financing for new and expanding businesses in the region. The current portfolio includes 16 

loans with a monetary value of $7million.  Throughout the history of the program we funded 

105 loans, for a loan value of $32.5 million, creating around 1300 jobs. 

 

The strength of this program has been the ability to partner with community banks of projects 

that need a capital injection to make them viable.  Over the past few years, as community 

banks have been absorbed by larger institutions the environment for this program has changed.  

Larger banks have the internal infrastructure to use other SBA instruments, like the 7A 

program, which provide them an opportunity to generate more revenue.  Therefore, our loan 

volume has steadily decreased. 

 

The SBA requires certified lenders to produce four new loans during every two year period.  Our 

loan volume first dipped during the economic downturn, and we have only had three new loans 

over the past eight years.  Based on the market changes, I do not foresee our program 

generating enough loans to remain in compliance with program requirements.  Rather than risk 

SBA attempting to decertify our program, I recommend that we begin the process of voluntary 

decertification.  This will transfer our portfolio to SBA for continued servicing.  It will also allow 

us to participate in future opportunities with SBA should economic changes or future 

programmatic changes lend themselves to our participation. 

 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approve our voluntary withdrawal from the SBA 504 program. 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION ITEM 4  

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                                                
Page 10     

April 5, 2017 

  M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 

TO:   Executive Committee, Piedmont Triad Regional Council 

FROM:   Matthew Dolge, Executive Director 

DATE:   April, 5, 2017 

RE:   Bob Pate Fund Adjustment 

Action Requested: Approve Changes to the Bob Pate Fund 

 

The Bob Pate Fund was established to provide scholarships for the support of the Yadkin River 

Trail Association.  It has a balance of around $9,000 and produces about $750 a year for 

disbursement.  No scholarships have been made from the fund for several years.  In order to 

encourage regular disbursement the Winston-Salem Foundation has recommended changing 

the allowable uses.  

 

 The Yadkin River Trail Association is no longer an active 501 c-3.  NWPCOG acted as it’s 

fiduciary, and still holds about $6,500 in an account from when it was active.  I am requesting 

approval to change the purpose of the Bob Pate Fund to allow general support for activities on 

the Yadkin River, and would like to clear the account for the defunct organization and deposit 

them into the fund with the Winston-Salem Foundation. 

 

 

 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Request for approval to change the purpose of the Bob Pate Fund to allow general support for 

activities on the Yadkin River and approval to clear the account for the defunct organization and 

deposit them into the fund with the Winston-Salem Foundation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION ITEM 5  
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ACTION ITEM 5 CONTINUED 
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ACTION ITEM 5 CONTINUED 
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ACTION ITEM 5 CONTINUED 
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M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M 

TO:              Executive Committee, Piedmont Triad Regional Council 

FROM:          Robin C. Shelton, Finance Director 

DATE:           April 5, 2017 

RE:               Request for Approval of the Indirect and Fringe Benefit Rates for 2017-2018  

 

The Finance Department requests approval of the Fringe and Indirect Plans for the fiscal year of 
2017-2018. 

 

 The fringe rate for the period will be 40% a 1.5% increase from 16-17, most of the 
increase is directly related to the anticipated increase in health insurance costs. 

 The indirect rate for the period will remain stable at 36.5%. 

 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that the board adopt these plans for the 2017-2018 fiscal year. 

 

ACTION ITEM 6 
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INFORMATIONAL ITEM 1 
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INFORMATIONAL ITEM 2 
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The Piedmont Triad Dream It. Do It. Symposium will be held on Wednesday, April 26th at 8:00am. The 
symposium will be held at the Paul J. Ciener Botanical Garden located at 215 S. Main St. in Kernersville.  
 

This initiative has been impactful in: 

 Changing the perception of Modern Manufacturing among millennials 

 Increasing interest in Modern Manufacturing occupations 

 Providing support and resources to employers experiencing difficulty attracting and retaining a 

skilled workforce  

 

Representatives from the National Association of Manufacturers will provide an overview of the 

initiative.  There will also be implementers of the initiative present to share their successes OK2Grow 

and Dream It Do It Oklahoma, (www.dreamitdoitok.org) during the first half of this meeting.  The 

second half of the meeting will involve a working lunch to develop a local execution plan.  

 

Please RSVP to Katie Mitchell by April 19th by phone (336.904.0345) or email (kmitchell@ptrc.org).  

 

 

INFORMATIONAL ITEM 3 

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dreamitdoitok.org&data=01%7C01%7Cjamillwe%40ncat.edu%7C78272d5bfdb54df0846508d46a35b06e%7Cd844dd75a4d74b1fbd33bc0b1c796c38%7C0&sdata=%2FpXg7ZY0W9p0MSuSweefUduj3iqxYoqUi%2BWGC48Zqoc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:kmitchell@ptrc.org
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INFORMATIONAL ITEM 4 
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Meeting Dates 2017 
1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive 

Kernersville, NC 27284 
12:00 noon 

 
PTRC Executive Committee 

1st Wednesday 
PTRC Board of Delegates 

3rd Wednesday 
January - none January - none 

February 1, 2017 February 15, 2017 cancelled 
March 1, 2017 March - none 

April 5, 2017 April 19, 2017 
May 3, 2017 May - none 
June 7, 2017 June 21, 2017 
July - none July - none 

August 2, 2017 August 16, 2017 
September 6, 2017 September - none 

October 4, 2017 October 18, 2017 

November 1, 2017 November - none 
December 6, 2017 December 20, 2017 

 


